OASIS DITA Translation Subcommittee
Meetings Minutes

July 21, 2008

Attendance: JoAnn Hackos, Don Day, Kara Warburton, Dee Schur, Bruce Esrig.

Regrets: Gershon Joseph, Nick Rosenthal

Discussions:

1) Statements in the Acronym Best Practice state that “composition software” will handle the processing of the acronyms. Question: what is meant by the composition software? Is it Antenna House/RenderX/XPP? Apparently note. IBM refers to this software as “line-casting software.”

JoAnn stated the problem: We do not want to make a claim that a rendering issue can be resolved, as demonstrated in the paragraph reproduced here, that requires software that does not exist in the public domain. We are not aware of software that can handle replacing “a” or “an” depending on the following word. We cannot make claims that only IBM has software to fulfill, as we did in the Conref Best Practice. 

This statement is a potential embarrassment to the committee.

Statement from the Best Practice document:

“In some languages, such as Spanish, the expansions of abbreviated forms should be written in lower case. If such a lower-case term is automatically inserted, through the keyref mechanism, at the beginning of a sentence, this would incorrectly result in a sentence starting with a lower case character. Errors can also occur with preceding articles, such as “a” and “an” in English. It is up to the composition/display
 software to handle this
.”

2) Discussion of the XLIFF/DITA webinar – Dee Schur will create an announcement and distribute it to OASIS. Carol Geyer will place is on dita.xml.org. Other ideas include tekom, IdeaAlliance, STC, LISA, and Gilbane. JoAnn will send the contact names at STC and LISA.

3) Discussion of the recommendation from Felix Sasaki that DITA include the ITS namespace to allow for localization notes. Possibility for the 2.0 DITA specification but namespaces are not currently allowed in DITA.

Recommend using <draft_comment> instead. Or using XML comment to provide a note to the translators.

Suggestion even better that there be a regular, personal communication to the localization service providers about which languages are required for which DITA topics.

4) Multi-language documents – these are documents that have separate sections for each language and a unique title page that notes which languages are in the collection. Some versions have unique tables of contents that note where each manual begins in the continuous pagination.

JoAnn brought up the possibility of creating a single DITAmap with separate sections that are in different languages. This formatting style is heavily used for print in-box manuals for camera equipment, home appliances, cell phones, etc.

No method to handle this at present with a DITA map. Problem of rendering the different glyphs in a single output generation. 

Possible need for a best practice addition to the Multilanguage Best Practice discussing the developing of multiple language output. At present, the best methods appears to create individual Bookmaps or DITAmaps and assemble using Adobe PDF into a single presentation with unique back and front covers. 

The subcommittee members believe this is a topic worth pursuing because many companies who might adapt DITA produce multiple language print output.

�?? I don’t know what is being referred to here as “composition/display” software.


�I think the statement sounds lame. We need a better explanation.





